Minutes of the FOBG Committee Meeting
Tuesday 7 November 2017, 8pm, Staff Room
Attendees
Charlotte Edgar (Chair & Parent Governor), Julie Kingsley (Staff), Elisse Thompson, Ali Richardson, Ben Santos-Stephens, Luisa Santos-Stephens, Lara Ward, Cath Harrop, Sally Le Marquand, Jo-Anne Ruggieri, Uliana Khvorostyanova, Lyndsey Duncan, Kate Oppenheim, Debs Poulter, Katherine Harris (minutes)
	
	Agenda item 
	Action

	1.
	Apologies for absence
Jo Whelan, Tatiana Wojciechowska and Kate Richford.
	

	2.
	Approval of last minutes and matters arising
All expressed thanks to Jo Whelan and Debs Poulter for their presentations at the AGM.  The minutes of the last meeting were approved.
	

	3.
	Finance report (Debs Poulter)
There is currently £37,300 in the FOBG bank account and £5,700 in the PayPal account.  £14,250 has been ring-fenced (for the library, school workshops and Year 6 activities) which leaves £28,750 available for use.

All agreed that the amount ring-fenced for the front of school development should be increased from £5,000 to £10,000.

FOBG now has a PayPal card reader to enable electronic payments at events.  

Debs Poulter updated everyone on the new GDPR regulations which will affect FOBG.  The General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) will come into force on 25 May 2018 and will put the onus on FOBG to protect any personal data collected from parents/carers.  All were asked to consider where they may be collecting and storing data on behalf of FOBG, what spreadsheets they may be storing etc.  All agreed that the GDPR may be easier to manage if all communication for FOBG and Class Reps is restricted to one method, such as via PTA-Events.  

Debs will contact PTA UK to see if they have any advice.

Lara Ward confirmed that the last Bag2School collection raised £236 for the school.
	Debs Poulter

All

Debs Poulter



	4.
	Parent Governor Update (Charlotte Edgar)
Stagecoach/Christmas Fair - Charlotte is liaising with Stagecoach regarding access and areas available to them during the Christmas Fair.  Katherine Harris will ask Reception and KS1 Class Reps to arrange with their Teachers when and how classrooms will be cleared on the night before the Fair and reassembled after the Fair.

Front of school development - the Staff and Governors thanked FOBG for providing funds to continue the fencing along the school boundary.  It was agreed at the last meeting that FOBG may be willing to fund astro-turf on the KS2 area however, due to ground levels and exposed tree roots, the Premises Committee now feel that terracing that area to allow for seating, planting, an area for cake and uniform sales etc may be a more suitable option.  In addition, a bike shed has been proposed for the grassed area in the staff car park.  The Premises Committee will provide FOBG with plans and quotes.  

The disabled lavatory off the welcome area is now operational.  All agreed that FOBG will meet the cost of purchasing a baby changing station to be installed in that room.  
	Katherine Harris
Charlotte Edgar


	5.
	Christmas Fair - Saturday 25 November (Katherine Harris)
The second planning meeting with Class Reps will be held on Friday 10 November after drop off, downstairs at The Saucer & Cup on Arthur Road.  As the Christmas Fair organisation is being shared amongst the committee, all were invited to attend the meeting.
Sally Le Marquand confirmed that the list of people willing to display an advertising board is with Hamptons and the boards will be put up two weeks before the Fair.

Cath Harrop will produce a poster for the Fair.

All agreed that a gazebo should be purchased for Santa's Grotto and any future events. 
Cath Harrop confirmed that a risk assessment has been completed for the Fair.
	Cath Harrop

Elisse Thompson

	6.
	Pantomime - Friday 8 December (Katherine Harris)
Tickets went on sale on Friday 3 November and there are only a few left for the two performances.  
The following volunteered to help:

· on the morning of Friday 8 December - putting together snack bags:

Cath Harrop, Ali Richardson, Lyndsey Duncan, Elisse Thompson, Lara Ward, Sally Le Marquand, Luisa Santos-Stephens and Katherine Harris

· from 3.30pm - setting up the school hall and bar:

Cath Harrop, Lara Ward, Jo Whelan, Sally Le Marquand, Jo-Anne Ruggieri, Wajeeha Iqbal and Katherine Harris

· from 5pm - running the bar/issuing snack bags:

Jo Whelan, Sally Le Marquand and Jo-Anne Ruggieri
· from 5pm - checking tickets on the door:

Katherine Harris

· from 5pm - ushering/selling merchandise during performance 1:

 Ali Richardson, Wajeeha Iqbal, Cath Harrop and Lara Ward
· from 6.30pm - ushering/selling merchandise during performance 2:

Charlotte Edgar, Wajeeha Iqbal, Cath Harrop and Lara Ward
· after 8pm - clearing up:

Charlotte Edgar, Wajeeha Iqbal, Cath Harrop, Lara Ward, Sally Le Marquand, Jo Whelan and Katherine Harris

If anyone else would like to volunteer, please let Katherine Harris know.

Following the Christmas Fair, Charlotte Edgar will check what is left of the temporary tattoo supplies.

Cath Harrop confirmed that a risk assessment has been completed for the pantomime.
	Charlotte Edgar



	7.
	Cake sales for 2018 (Katherine Harris)
After Christmas cake sales will be held on the following Fridays:
· 12 January - Year 6
· 19 January - Year 5

· 26 January - Year 4

· 2 February - Year 3
· 9 February - Year 2

· 23 February - Year 1

· 2 March - Reception

· 9 March - Nursery

Ali Richardson kindly volunteered to organise the cake sales from now on.
	Katherine Harris


	8.
	Refreshments for nativity plays and carol concert (Katherine Harris)
 The following volunteered:

· Foundation Stage, Thursday 30 November - Elisse Thompson, Rosie Barbour, Katherine Harris

· Foundation Stage, Friday 1 December - Ali Richardson, Luisa Santos-Stephens, Uliana Khvorostyanova and Lyndsey Duncan
· KS1, Wednesday 6 December - Ali Richardson, Elisse Thompson and Jo-Anne Ruggieri

· KS1, Thursday 7 December - Lyndsey Duncan

· KS2, Tuesday 19 December - Lara Ward, Cath Harrop, Charlotte Edgar and Katherine Harris

Year 2 will need to check supplies of cups, coffee, tea bags etc after the Fair to ensure there is enough left for the nativity plays. 
	Elisse Thompson

	9.
	Volunteers to help with the school Christmas lunch - Thursday 14 December (Katherine Harris)
Elisse Thompson, Lyndsey Duncan, Luisa Santos-Stephens, Ali Richardson, Sally Le Marquand and Uliana Khvorostyanova (subject to DBS check) volunteered to help.  Mrs Michel has requested they arrive at 10.45am to decorate the canteen before the first sitting at 1.30pm.  The childrens' lunch should be finished by 1.30pm.
Katherine Harris will order Christmas crackers for all children.
	Katherine Harris

	10.
	Any other business
Auction of Promises 2018 - all agreed that this may be the best way to raise a large amount of money for the front of school development.  The previous AOP organisation team will not be available in 2019 and so the forthcoming Spring term is the only suitable time to hold another AOP.  The PTA-Events website will facilitate online bidding which would make running the evening much less labour intensive.  Payments could be made via PayPal.  Julie Kingsley will speak to Mr Ball to get his view on holding another AOP.  Cath Harrop will investigate if Joanna Hardy may be willing to be auctioneer again.

Fundraising in general - Luisa Santos-Stephens mentioned that some parents have suggested to her that 1) they are confused as to why they are being asked to donate to the school as they believe it is “free” and so do not believe they should donate, or 2) that they would prefer to contribute a fixed sum regularly rather than taking part in fundraising activities or 3) are confused between FOBG and the BG School Fund and what their respective fund raising is for.  Luisa is concerned that the school is missing out on funds because of this - be it via the School Fund or FOBG.
Debs Poulter and Charlotte Edgar explained that, although some families do choose to donate regularly to FOBG by Direct Debit - for which we are extremely grateful - that method is most commonly reserved for the BG School Fund. The School Fund is entirely separate to FOBG and exists to fund the 'need to have' items for the school.  As a church school Bishop Gilpin has to raise 10% of the costs of all 'capital' projects and that comes via parental donations to the School Fund.  FOBG exists to fund the 'nice to have' items for the school.
While FOBG would of course be happy to accept additional parental contributions via DD for those who would like to donate, it would be vitally important to ensure that the School Fund did not suffer from this and it was generally considered that there could be a risk of contributions being re-routed.
As there was concern that donations to the School Fund may be being hampered by misunderstanding, Charlotte Edgar will feed that back to the School Fund Trustees. 
Following on from this, there was general discussion about how FOBG may be able to better promote its work and achievements and all agreed that notice-boards in the playgrounds would be sensible, as would an FOBG stall at all fund-raising events, to provide further on-the-spot information.  All agreed to take shifts on an FOBG stall at the Christmas Fair.  During general discussion about communication the possibility of a parental survey at some point in the future was raised.
	Julie Kingsley

Cath Harrop

Charlotte Edgar



	11.
	Date of next meeting

The next Committee meeting will be on Tuesday 16 January 2018, at 8pm, in the Staff Room.  
	


